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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 
 
12 August 2025 
 

 
 

 
Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 30 
July 2025. You requested the following:  

An Australian Tax Office representative at a charity law conference this week referred to a 
recent meeting or meetings with NZ Inland Revenue officials regarding charity and other 
not-for-profit (NFP) matters, including Australia’s recent self-review return initiative for 
NFPs and various other matters. 

Could you please confirm/release: 

1. Confirmation of the meeting(s) and which Australian and NZ agencies and 
representatives were involved 

2. The nature and purpose of the meeting(s) including the agenda(s) and record(s) of 
the matters discussed 

3. Any Inland Revenue proposals or action points arising from the meeting(s) 
4. Confirmation of whether any further meeting(s) or cooperation with the ATO and/or 

any other Australian government agency/ies is scheduled or proposed in relation to 
any NFP matters. 

Confirmation of the meeting(s) and which Australian and NZ agencies and 
representatives were involved 

Meetings took place in Canberra on the 23rd to the 25th of July 2025 with Inland Revenue, the 
Australian Tax Office (ATO) and the Australian Treasury concerning taxation and not-for-profits 
(NFPs). Six Inland Revenue staff attended.  

The nature and purpose of the meeting(s) including the agenda(s) and record(s) of 
the matters discussed 
The nature and purpose of the meetings that Inland Revenue attended with the Australian Tax 
Office and the Australian Treasury was to discuss the tax administration of the Not-for-profit 
sector, to share ideas and to maintain the international relationship between New Zealand and 
Australia. 

I am withholding, the agenda for the 2 day meeting under the following sections of the OIA, as 
applicable:  








